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SUBJECT

Today’s briefing will discuss the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic on the Metro Transit workforce. 

SUMMARY

The COVID-19 pandemic has had significant impacts on frontline workers in every sector of the economy, including at King County Metro Transit.

As Metro documented in 2020, during the early months of the pandemic,[footnoteRef:1] the pandemic has had significant impacts on demand for Metro’s services, on its finances, on its operations, and on its employees. Impacts to employees have included:  [1:  2020 COVID-19 Response and Recovery Report, King County Metro, https://kingcounty.gov/~/media/depts/metro/schedules/ready-when-you-are/metro-covid-recovery-report.pdf ] 


· Health risks of interacting with members of the public, particularly before vaccines were available. King County provided additional COVID-related leave time early in the pandemic and implemented safety measures, such as a mask requirement, bus load limits, and rear-door-only boarding to provide additional protection. King County currently requires all employees to be fully vaccinated.[footnoteRef:2] [2:  https://kingcounty.gov/audience/employees/policy-forms/~/media/audience/employees/policies-forms/hr-policies/TEMPORARY_LEAVE_AND_TELECOMMUTING_POLICY_-_3,-d-,24,-d-,20.ashx?la=en#:~:text=Effective%20October%2018%2C%202021%2C%20all,%2D19%2C%20and%20temporary%20employees.  ] 


· Financial impacts, as Metro implemented layoffs of 200 part-time operators in 2020 in response to budget shortfalls caused by the pandemic. Metro has since rehired most of these laid-off operators.

· Balancing work and family, as schools and childcare facilities have closed or moved to virtual instruction during the pandemic, often with little notice, a difficult situation for frontline workers who cannot work from home.

· Safety risks to bus operators of enforcing safety rules with the public, including enforcing bus load limits,[footnoteRef:3] social distancing, and mask wearing on board buses, and addressing behavioral challenges posed by some riders (including some “non-destination” riders). Metro deployed 36 additional Transit Security Officers in 2021 to increase security presence, including during Night Owl bus service.[footnoteRef:4] [3:  Bus load limits were removed in July 2021]  [4:  https://kingcountymetro.blog/2021/08/30/new-measures-to-increase-safety-and-security/ ] 


Metro is currently operating at just over 90 percent of pre-COVID service levels and had originally planned to restore most of the remaining approximately 200,000 hours of suspended service in March 2022.

The emergence of the Omicron variant in late 2021, however, has resulted in a change in Metro’s service restoration planning. In response to staffing shortages, Metro has implemented a series of service reductions[footnoteRef:5],[footnoteRef:6] and is now planning to delay continued service restoration. [5:  https://kingcountymetro.blog/2022/01/09/king-county-metro-plans-minor-service-reductions-through-jan-21/ ]  [6:  https://kingcountymetro.blog/2022/01/21/king-county-metro-continues-minor-service-reductions/ ] 


Today’s briefing will cover the impacts of COVID-19 on the Metro Transit workforce. Representatives from Metro and the Amalgamated Transit Union (ATU) Local 587 will speak.
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